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The Bulletin 
 

     

          District of Hudson’s Hope 
9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330  

Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901    

Fax: 250-783-5741 
E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca  

www.hudsonshope.ca 

Walk, Ride, Run!   
Around your neighborhood, backyard, 

down the street or around the block.   
This isn’t a virtual event- because you’re  

actually doing it! 

 
Join the team!  Team Hudson’s Hope has a fundraising goal of $1,000.   

Here’s how you sign up: 

1. Go to http://www.terryfox.ca/hudsonshope2020 
2. You decide if you want to “Sponsor Us” which is a      dona-
tion with no registration; or “Join Our Team” which gets you to 
Register before you donate. 

2020 Terry Fox Run  
   40th Anniversary 
 

One Day. Your Way. 
You can order your 2020 Terry Fox 

T-shirt on-line 
If you do not want to donate or 

buy a T-shirt on-line, you can give 
cash to Jason and he’ll do the on-

line stuff.   
Email jaynaisby@hotmail.com or 

call 250-783-1071 

http://www.terryfox.ca/hudsonshope2020
mailto:jaynaisby@hotmail.com
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Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Fall Fair    August 24th, 2019   

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Historical Society   3rd Thursday      7:00 pm        263-0385 

HH Figure Skating Club Mondays & Wednesdays 5:00 pm 783-8260 

Junior Canadian Rangers Every Other Monday  7:00 pm (306) 716-4722 

Library Board Meeting (Select Months) 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club Elementary  Fridays  3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Tuesdays      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursdays      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors   2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Thursday     7:00 pm 783-1194 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s    2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  

Whist     Mondays      7:00 pm 



September 2020 3 The Bulletin 

 

Please join us as we extend best wishes 
to Rhonda Eastman, who retired from 
the District on July 24, 2020. Rhonda 
joined the District team in 1991, taking 
on the financial department and the role 

of Deputy Treasurer. Rhonda brought great value to her position with the Dis-
trict and took so much pride in her job, the work she did, and was such a in-
tegral part of the team for the past 29 years! Her bubbly personality, humor 
and wit, along with her years of experience and know-how will be sorely 
missed. We hope that Rhonda can now re-
lax in her garden and that her and Dan can 
enjoy some more travels around the 
world! Although we have not had a chance 
to host a farewell reception yet, we hope 
to in the near future. In the meantime, if 
you see Rhonda, please thank her for all 
her years of impeccable service to this 
community! We wish Rhonda & Dan all the 
best as their next chapter begins!  

Edward Reschke will be retiring from the District of Hud-
son’s Hope on August 31, 2020. Ed has provided us with 39 
years of devoted service! For the past 15 years, Ed has 
served as the Public Works Lead Hand. In 2018, Ed was 
recognized by the Municipal Safety Association with a Dedi-
cated Service Award. It has been an honor to have such a 
long serving employee and he will be dearly missed at the 
Shop. On August 28th, a retirement celebration was held 
for Ed. Unfortunately it was kept small due to COVID stipu-
lations on group sizes. If you see Ed out 
and about in the community, please 
feel free to congratulate him! Ed’s re-
tirement is a loss for the District, but a 
well-deserved respite for him. We all 
extend our best wishes to Ed & Wendy 
and the best of luck on the next leg of 
their journey! 
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For more information please call or text    Andrea at 780-814-2295 or email andiema30@gmail.com 

THE GRAD CLASS OF IS  
LOOKING FOR WORK! 

Have any odd jobs that  

need to be done? 
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Listen. Put away the electronic gadgets, cell 
phones and ear buds so you can hear ap-
proaching traffic that may be hard to see. 

Be Seen. Wear bright clothes and/or reflective 
gear especially at night and in poor weather. 

Crossing Basics. Stop at the curb. Look left and right for 
oncoming vehicles that might be turning. When the inter-
section is clear, start crossing and keep looking  
for approaching vehicles. 

Look. Make sure all vehicles have stopped 
before entering the road. Make eye contact 
before crossing. 

Sidewalk/no sidewalk. Walk on the inside edge of the 
sidewalk away from the road, so you’re further away from 
the traffic. Walk facing oncoming traffic if there isn’t a 
sidewalk, so you can see approaching vehicles and 
make eye contact with drivers. 

Set a good example. Never jaywalk or run to cross the 
street. Where possible, cross at intersections with a 
pedestrian crossing light or marked crosswalk 

Parked vehicles. Avoid shortcuts through 
parking lots or around parked cars where 
it’s harder for drivers to see small children. 

Quiz time. Make a fun, interactive 
game out of guessing the correct 
traffic signs and  meanings with your 
child. 

Map it out. Plan your child’s route with them ahead of 
time. Review street names and landmarks to orient 
them. 

 

Not Accepted 

•Cardboard boxes with wax coating, 
such as empty boxes, made avail-
able for residents to transport their 
groceries home 

•Paper bags with multiple layers that 
include a foil layer 

•Paper bags with a plastic layer 

•Paper towels, napkins (include with 
green waste, if applicable) 

•Tissues 

Accepted Materials 

•Corrugated cardboard boxes used for 
shipping, grocery and liquor store 
boxes and pizza boxes 

•Cardboard and boxboard boxes used 
for cereal, shoes, tissues, pizza, fro-
zen entrees, desserts, detergent, 
etc. 

•Carrier trays for bulk bottled water, soft 
drinks, cans, food, etc. 

•Cores for paper towels and toilet tissue 

•Moulded boxboard packaging for egg 
cartons, take-out beverage trays, 
paper-based plant pots 

•Paper bags (also called kraft paper) 
and envelopes 
Multi-layered paper bags for flour, 
sugar, etc. 

 Where Accepted 
 

Curbside collection 
Multi-family Collection 

Recycle BC depots 

Paper packaging is recycled into new boxes, paper towels, tissues, paper-based plant pots, the 
paper cover for drywall liner, kraft paper, brown paper products including paper towels  

https://recyclebc.ca/recycling-at-home/recycling-depots/
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Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to 44 calls for service between July 17th to August 
18th.  46 written violations and warning tickets were issued to drivers between the 
above dates. Highway and road safety continues to be a big focus for the Hudson’s 
Hope RCMP. 
 

Given the warm sunny days that we have been having lately, there has been a 
large increase in the number of boaters in the area, therefore the RCMP have been 
conducting checks on the boats and trailers to insure that they are being towed 
within regulations and have valid insurance. If anyone is new to boating and or 
wishes to brush up on safety tips and requirements for the use of pleasure crafts, 
the Hudson’s Hope RCMP has several shiny copies of the new Transport Canada 
“Safe Boating Guide” that can be picked up by attending the front counter of the 
detachment between business hours.  
 

On July 23rd, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a single motorcycle ac-
cident in the area along Canyon Dr. / Summer Rd. Police attended and located an 
injured male and female who were later transported to hospital with non-life 
threatening injuries. Speed was deemed a factor to the cause of the accident.  
 

On July 26th, while conducting radar within the construction zone along Hwy 29 
near the Halfway Bridge, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP stopped a vehicle that was ob-
served driving at the speed of 114km/hr through the 60km/hr construction zone. 
The driver received a hefty fine for excessive speeding and a 7 day impound of his 
vehicle.  
 

On July 27th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP attended the Dinosaur Lake area after re-
ceiving a report of a possible impaired boater. The complainant reported that they 
were out kayaking on the lake when they where almost struck by a passing by 
boater. Police attended the area and located the operator of the boat who was 
found to be under the influence of alcohol, therefore found himself with a large 
fine and lose of licence for a set duration of time.  
 

On August 9th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report for two missing persons 
who had last been observed travelling over the Bennett Dam and onward with ap-
parent plans to look for dinosaur prints and go fishing. Police received the missing 
persons call later this day when the two persons did not return home and family 
members had not heard from them since they set out in the morning. After several 
hours of searching with no one located, Search and Rescue with the aid of the po-
lice helicopter were dispatched. On the following day, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP 
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were advised from a wildlife management group who were working back along 
Johnson Creek forestry service road, that they had located the missing persons 
walking along Johnson Creek Rd after their truck had become stuck far back in on a 
side road. The two were found with no injuries and sore feet.  
 

On August 14th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP conducted a routine traffic stop with a 
vehicle passing through town and found the driver to be a prohibited driver within 
the province of British Columbia. Consequently, the driver was arrested for driving 
while prohibited, and upon conducting a search, weapons and drugs were located 
and seized from within the vehicle. The file is still being investigated and further 
charges are pending.  
 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact the 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through Crime 
Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca for advice on sub-
mitting tips online and to browse the areas “Most Wanted” page.  
 
Cst. Erich Schmidt 
Hudson’s Hop RCMP  

Hudson’s Hope Off-Road Vehicle Violations 

Hudson's Hope is a well-known destination for off-roading and is frequently visited 
by motorists from out of town. This season, the Hudson's Hope RCMP has investi-
gated three off-road collisions, and has had several interactions with off-road vehi-
cle operators which resulted in written warnings and violation tickets for Off-Road 
Vehicle Act offences. Police would like to remind the public to be safe while oper-
ating ATV'S and to obey the BC Off-Road Vehicle Act (ORVA).  
 

The following are some of the requirements specified in the Off-Road Vehicle Act:   
 

All motorists and passengers must wear a DOT approved helmet (not a bicycle or 
ski helmet). Off-road vehicles must be properly registered and display an off-
road vehicle plate when operated on Crown land or prescribed private land. Off-
road vehicles must be equipped with lights if operated after dark. Motorists 
must refrain from operating off-road vehicles recklessly, on a railway or in a man-
ner that is harassing to wildlife.  
 

Fine amounts range between $109 and $368. Please review the Off-Road Vehi-
cle Act at the link below to ensure safe use of off-road vehicles and compliance 
with BC laws.   
 
Off-Road Vehicle Act: https://www.bclaws.ca/civix/document/id/complete/statreg/14005 

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca
https://www.bclaws.ca/civix/document/id/complete/statreg/14005
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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 14 

7 PM AT THE THRIFT STORE 
Everyone is welcome to join us! 

 

**we will be practicing social distancing  

and safe Covid 19 protocols** 
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August has zoomed by over 
here at the Visitor Centre. 
For such a quaint little town, 
we really have so much to 
offer! The opportunities to 
enjoy these summer days 
are endless. A day in Hud-
son’s Hope can be a picnic in 
the park, a fishing trip up 
the lake, or an adven-
turous quad ride! Many visi-
tors have been enjoying our 
museum as well as the mag-

nificent spillway at the Bennett Dam that has been open most of August. 
Tourists have so many pleasant things to say about our colorful town. The 
cleanliness, the flowers, and the friendliness of locals has given all of our 
visitors a reason to return!  
 

We’ve been seeing a lot more locals enjoying their backyard this summer. It 
seems our community spirit has strengthened during these tough 
times. Activities such as our guided hikes, fitness in the park, and the 
pool have been such a hit! Despite the challenges, we were also still able to 
hold our annual motorcycle poker ride! This exciting event is a combined ef-
fort of all our neighbouring visitor centers: Chetwynd, Tumbler Ridge, Fort 
St. John, and Dawson Creek. Riders endured the rainy weather to support 
the cause and tour our beautiful countryside.   
 

I write this entry while looking out a window to blue skies, vibrant flowers, 
and the beaming summer sun. I’m so proud to call this my home and have 
thoroughly enjoyed sharing this way of life with visitors from near and far.   
 

If you’re considering any trips this summer, stop into our Visitor Center for 
some great pointers and things to do while travelling. Destination BC has 
created a guide meant to keep those who are travelling safe during this pan-
demic.   
 

Your friendly staff: Cassidy, Emma and Celina 
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Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. It’s      

already time for the kids to head back to school so please watch out for 
them and observe speed limits. I hope everyone stayed safe and had a great 
summer.  
 

The Fall Sign Up Night is virtural this year so we won’t be setting up a table. 
We are still looking for volunteers to help us out though. You can check out 
our Facebook page @hudsonshopelionsclub or email us at li-
onsclubhh@gmail.com. We can always use a helping hand! Volunteering is 
the ultimate exercise in democracy. You vote in elections once a year, but 
when you volunteer, you vote every day about the kind of community you 
want to live in. 
 

Submitted with pride 
 

Roary   
 

“Volunteers do not necessarily have the time; they just have the heart” 

Hope for Health will not be running  
The 2020 That Dam Run this year. 

 
Hope for Health is a volunteer organization with 
a mandate to promote health and well-being in 

the community. 
We are keeping the safety of our community in 

mind by cancelling That Dam Run. 

2020 

mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com
mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
  1 2 

 

3 4 5 
 

6 7 
 

8 
 

9 
 

10 11 12 
 

13 
 

14 
 

15 
 

16 17 18 19 

20 21 
 

22 
 

23 24 25 

 
26 

27 28 
 

29 30    

S E P T E M B E R  2 0 2 0  

10701 Kruger St.  
Box 450 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
V0C 1V0 

 

PH: 250.783.9455 
Email: w6ranch@gmail.com 

  
 
 
 
 

 

Lease & Road Construction / Maintenance  
Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Custom Crushing & Screening  
Lowbedding Services  

Pilot Car Services  
Fencing  

Fusion Welding 
Erosion Control 
Labour Crews 

Residential Landscaping 

Ty Olsen  
General Manager  

250.320.9835 
 

Darwin Watson 
Owner 

250-783-3019 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 
 

4 5 
 

6 7 8 9 10 
 

11 
 

12 
 

13 
 

14 15 
 

16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 
 

24 

25 
 

26 27 28 29 30 31 

O C TOB E R  2 0 2 0  

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community !  

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR IN 
STORE FLYER  

 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

OPENING 
HOURS 

A Proud Member 
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 OFFICIAL OPENING October 1 2020 
Provincially Licensed September 2020 

Wildflowers Child Care 
multi-aged family child care 

Vision: Play, Participation and Possibilities a child’s discovery of Belonging, Being 
and Becoming. 
Philosophy: Just as wildflowers belong to many different families each having 
their own unique characteristics, so it is with children, a tapestry of incredible di-
versity, potential, curiosity and hope. Wildflowers Child Care respects the individu-
ality of each child and understands the importance of creating an environment in 
which he or she can grow and flourish. 
 

Wildflowers’ rural setting is the perfect environment for children to flourish and 
enjoy their childhood; where discoveries are made, curiosities quenched and chil-
dren are more likely to use their imagination, creative play and expand their crea-
tive thinking. Nature and outdoor play are good for each child’s development and 
mental health. 
 

Wildflowers: 
* Serving Hudson’s Hope, Beryl Prairie and surrounding communities 
*Certified & licensed ECE, ITE, SNE educator 
*Open Mon – Fri.  7 am – 5:30 pm 
*Offer full time, part time and shared-time.  
*There is the possibility of school care and PDD if spaces are available. 

*ALL children welcomed regardless of their ability  
*Serving the needs of families with children 0-8 years old 
 

Wildflowers: 
*has a daily program that includes indoor and outdoor activities  
*will participate in the Child Care Fee Reduction program to reduce parent fees 
monthly  
*encourage families to participate in the BC Affordable Child Care Benefit 
 

Wildflowers location: At the top of Canyon Drive, 4188 Summer Rd.  Just a 5 
minutes drive from Hudson’s Hope. Whether you live in Hudson’s Hope, Beryl 
Prairie, work at the WAC Bennett dam or need to go down the hill we are here to 
support your family’s needs. 
 

Wildflowers Child Care 
4188 Summer Rd. Hudson’s Hope BC (behind the airport) 
Trina Commandeur, ECE, ITE, SNE Educator  
text/message 250-793-3796 email: wildflowers-childcare@outlook.com 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/hudsonshopedaycare 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Pre-registration and Open House the week of Sept. 7-11 2020 Appoint-

ments need to be arranged and will be staggered in 60-minute intervals to allow 

for social distancing. COVID 19 protocols will be in place. Q & A and registration 

forms available upon request. Activities for the children. Call or message to 

make an appointment to visit Wildflowers Sept 7-11 2020 

https://www.facebook.com/hudsonshopedaycare/
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We would like to take this time to say                to everyone for their  
support and patience through these challenging times. We have been work-
ing very hard to support our community through these difficult times and 
your donations are greatly appreciated. All of our programs are operating . 
Here is a list of our programs: Food Bank, Christmas Hamper Program,    
Financially assist you with Medical travel & treatment expenses, MedicAid 
911 responding units, Addiction & Disability Services and Disaster relief sup-
port. A few months ago we purchased a  new Pallative Care Bed which will 
be loaned out at no cost to any resident that requires this support. It is very 
user friendly and easy to set up in your home. Thank you fire departments 
for your muscle and time moving the old, heavy beds.  
 
If you require information about any of our programs please contact Patti at 
250-783-0977 
 
Just a reminder to all that we are taking donations for the Thrift Store but 
for everyone’s safety they must be placed in the marked shed behind the 
store. Please do not place your donations in the store or laundromat.  
 
Friends of Hudson’s Hope Society 
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Homeowner Information 

to Building Permits  
 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope wants to assist homeowners and contractors to avoid unnec-
essary delays and expense in planning and construction of residential projects. Below ex-
plains when permits are required, requirements for the permit, possible other documents 
that may be required and other information to assist you in obtaining your building permit. 
Additional information is available at the District Office or online at www.hudsonshope.ca  
 

A BUILDING PERMIT IS REQUIRED TO: 

•construct a new home; 

•locate mobile / modular home; 

•construct a commercial, industrial or public use building; 

•construct a new accessory building e.g., carport, farm building, garage or storage shed; 

•renovate existing buildings; 

•undertake any structural work such as interior partitions; 

•enclose a porch or roof over a sundeck; 

•move or demolish a building; 

•re-roof a building; 

•reconstruct after damage; 

•plumbing system changes; 
 

INFORMATION TO BE SUBMITTED WITH A BUILDING PERMIT APPLICATION 
 

The following items must be supplied along with a completed Building Permit Application 

before a Building Permit can be issued. A Building Permit fee is based on the value of the 

building or structure and will be calculated by the Building Official. 
 

1. BUILDING PLANS 

Two sets of detailed building plans. If you cannot draw the necessary building or site plans, 

then you should obtain the services of a qualified person. 
 

Example Floor Plans 

- scale not less than 1:50 metric (1/4 inch to 1 foot);      - all rooms, size and use of each;  
- size and location of windows and doors;     - all dimensions; 
- location of all plumbing fixtures;      - finished and unfinished areas; — 
- location of all mechanical equipment. 
 

 
Foundation & First Floor Plan 

Cross Sectional Plans 
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2. SITE PLAN 

− full legal description of lot: lot number, plan 
number; district lot number (from your tax no-
tice or Title); 

− lot dimensions; 

− adjoining street names; 

− locations and uses of existing and proposed 
buildings or additions; 

− distances from all property lines for existing and 
proposed buildings or additions; 

− location of legal road access to the property; 

− size, location and number of parking spaces; 

− existing and proposed wells or other water 
sources; 

− location of existing or proposed sewage disposal 
fields on property; 

− location of any watercourses on property show-
ing distances from existing or proposed buildings 
or additions; 

 
 

This information is intended to assist 
the general public in applying for a  

Building Permit within the  
District of Hudson’s Hope. 

 

BUILDING INSPECTIONS (Typical) 
 

The Building Bylaw requires inspections at the following stages of construction; 
 

− Footings - prior to pouring concrete. 

− Backfilling - after completion of damp-proofing, drain tile, and drain rock (if required), but 
prior to backfilling. 

− Plumbing - before any part of the plumbing system is covered. 

− Framing - after the entire rough-in plumbing, electrical and mechanical equipment is in-
stalled and the framing is completed to lockup stage, but prior to insulating. 

− Insulation and Vapour Barrier - after all insulation and vapour barriers are installed, but 
prior to covering. 

− Final - when the building or portion thereof is completed and ready for occupancy, but 
prior to occupancy thereof. 

 

An Occupancy Certificate is required prior to occupancy of a building. In order for an          
Occupancy Certificate to be issued, all inspections above must be approved. 

Elevation Plans 
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SOLUTION TO  
LAST MONTHS PUZZLE 

IS ON PAGE 34 

SEPTEMBER PUZZLE 

 

We accidently printed the same 
puzzle 2 months in a row.  

September is brand new! 
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We would like to thank our summer staff for all their hard work this year!  
Joshua Deitner and Joseph Frederick Poirier – we wish you great things for the 

coming year, Thank You for being such great staff! 
 

We would like to invite you to come in and check 
out the Bedaux Exhibit which is back on display 
after a 6-year hiatus and Journey around Alberta 
and British Columbia.  
 

Charles Bedaux was captivated with the country 
surrounding Hudson’s Hope after embarking on a 
hunting trip in the area in 1932.  His attempt, two 

years later, to take five Citroen half tracks across the northern wilderness of British 
Columbia is known throughout the world. This “Champagne Safari” did not reach its 
Telegraph Creek destination but it gave much needed employment to local cowboys 
during the Depression. The role of the Hudson’s Hope cowboys has been overshad-
owed by historical emphasis on Charles Bedaux’s lifestyle and adventures. Through 
profiling the lives of these cowboys, this exhibition highlights their important role as 
wranglers and packers to the expedition. Included in the exhibition are copies of the 
maps showing the arduous route from Fort St. John to Telegraph Creek and previ-
ously unpublished photographs. 
 

The Historical Society had a successful AGM and the board is complete. We are 
proud to have a new President, Tom Summer. The co chair elected is Bill Linsey. 
We will sadly miss our leaving board members Ross Peck and Beth Summer and 
wish them all the best for there new destinations. They have done so much for the 
Society and the Museum. 
 

The Museum is Hosting a Raffle this year instead of a Harvest Social and we are 
looking for Donations for the Raffle. If you have anything you would like to donate, 
please contact the museum! 
 

The Next Historical Society meeting will be held in October 2020 at the museum 
grounds. Our monthly meetings will be rotating between 1 pm and 7pm in 2020, 
depending the month- please watch for reminders for the time.  Everyone is wel-
come at historical meetings. If you would like any further information, please call 
the Museum at (250) 783-5735 or by email at hhmuseum@pris.ca.  
 

September Hours are 9 - 4:30 Wednesday to Sunday, Mondays and Tuesdays are 
closed. 
 

Winter Hours will Start Sept 30th – and are Monday to Friday 9-4:30. 
 

Christian Eschenburg – Assistant Manager  
 

Come in and learn something new about the beautiful valley that you live in!  

mailto:hhmuseum@pris.ca
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Amber Norton 
Library Director 
 
COVID-19 preven-
tion restrictions in 
effect for all library 
users. 
 
Please pay careful atten-
tion to our signage on the 
exterior entryway win-
dow; restrictions may be 
lifted, reinstated or 
amended at any time.   

Library Capacity: The cur-
rent capacity of the library 
building is indicated by our 
open sign as mentioned in this 
yellow library occupancy post-
er.  There is a further occu-
pancy restriction on the chil-
dren’s library area, please see 
poster next to the Summer 
Reading Club section.  The 
Reading Room* and book 
club collection are in an area 
that is restricted to staff only. 

COVID-19 prevention regula-
tions will be updated as neces-
sary to ensure that we are ad-

Interlibrary Loans: As of August 18th, Interlibrary Loans are back online for the Hudson’s Hope 
Public Library.  Some libraries in the province have chosen not to activate their ILL systems at this 
time but our systems are updated to exclude non-participating libraries.  ILLs may be requested 
through the catalogue database via your patron account. If you cannot find the title that you are 
looking for, we have access to another database that we can check for availability.  Please contact 
our staff for a quick tutorial, to sign up for your own library card or to simply place a hold. 
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Item Donations: Item donations may once 
again be brought to the library.  Please note that 
we can only accept a few books at a time, no 
more than a standard grocery bag per household.  
Please add a note to your donation with your 
name so that we can thank you in the Bulletin, tie 
the bag and leave in our outside book drop, next 
to the bulletin board.  If you have items that can-
not fit through the book drop, we cannot accept 
those donations at this time, including boxes of 
donations.    
Thank you to a number of anonymous donors 
this past month as well as the following people 
for you donations: 
Chris Cvik – 3 adult fiction books 
Lorna Winnicky – 3 adult fiction books 

Current Library Services: We are now open 
but our hours have changed to try to accom-
modate more patrons that are abiding by vary-
ing levels of COVID-19 self-protection. Pub-
lic access is noted in the Grab & Go poster, 
contactless holds pickup times for appoint-
ment availability are indicated in the Library 
Takeout poster.  Mondays have been set aside 
for medically vulnerable patrons, including 
seniors and essential workers, to make ap-
pointments to access the library, please see the 
poster for Vulnerable Patron Library Access 
at the end of the library section of the Bulle-
tin.  Please take care in noting which hours are 
available and for what service, as there are two 
ads that include a list of hours and only the 
Grab & Go hours are for public access.  
Please also note, the library is only open to 
individual users for short term browsing and 
checkouts.    Individual family groups may 
access the library together but please note, 
children under the age of 10 must be directly 
supervised at all times by their guardian to 
ensure adherence to hygiene standards.  Public 
hours for the library has changed on Tuesdays 
and Saturdays. 
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Library Programming: We are working at putting together some of our regular program-
ming but in a different formats, including in-person or virtual programs as well as registered 
programs.  Unfortunately we will not be considering our usual drop-in format at this time.  
We will focus on StoryTime, Library Club, Tween Club and Teen Club.  Stay tuned to Fa-
cebook and PSA for a survey that will be released after school is back in session to deter-
mine interest in clubs, both in person and virtual.  We thank you so much for your patience 
during the planning and reintroduction of programs.  We hope to have programs started 
mid-October to early November, but it is very much dependent upon changes due to the 
pandemic. 

Shellie Howard, Program Librarian 
Summer Reading Club: Thank you to all 
of the awesome children and youth who 
attended our summer reading club Zoom 
sessions as well as the participants who 
tracked their reading in an SRC reading log!  
This year’s prizes included SRC glow in the 
dark t-shirts, kinetic sand kit, magnetic 
building blocks, toddler fine motor skill 
bumble bee game, water magic doodle 
board, jumbo pack of sidewalk chalk, Ama-
zon gift cards and of course books! 

Note from Amber– We are soooo excited 
about Midnight Sun finally being published!  
Shellie and I loved the Twilight Saga and are 
both Twihards at heart.  
You probably have questions… 

Isn’t this a young adult book? 
Yes, it is a young adult title.   

Aren’t Young Adult Books written for 
teens? 

Yes & no, neither of us were teens or even 
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young adults (sorry Shellie) when we read the original series, and we both frequently read 
YA. YA books are generally about teens, but may appeal to adults as well 

Is Midnight Sun really worth the hype? 
Absolutely! We are both just a few chapters in as I write this, and it is absolutely a fantastic 

read.  This title is a companion novel, the male protagonists’ version of the first book, so you 
don’t necessarily have to have read the series to read this title. 

“I knew her well enough to see that the sight of so 
many books in one room was something of a dream 

to her.” 

Midnight Sun 
Stephanie Meyer, The Twilight Saga   

Healthy wishes from the HHPL staff! Hopefully we will see you all soon! 
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(250) 783-1076  

century21nicolegilliss  

Nicole Gilliss Century 21 Energy Realty  

NOW THAT THE KIDS ARE GOING BACK TO SCHOOL, 
YOU’LL HAVE TIME TO CHECK OUT THESE GREAT 

LISTINGS IN HUDSON’S HOPE 

 

ALREADY HAVE A HOUSE? 
 

 WITH THE HIGH DEMAND 
RENTAL MARKET IN HH 

IT'S TIME TO THINK 
ABOUT BEING A LAND-

LORD. HAVE YOUR  
TENANTS PAY 

YOUR MORTGAGE AND PUT 
A LITTLE CASH IN YOUR 
POCKET EACH MONTH.  
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James Paulgaard 
Unit Chief/Community Paramedic 
Station 862 Hudson's Hope 
North East District 
BC Emergency Health Services 
Phone 250-783-5252 Cell 250-874-7110  

 



September 2020 31 The Bulletin 

 

Call Lanna Tucker For A Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly  Service Guaranteed! 

Plus a Free Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling Program ! 

 

 

  

  

  

 

lannatuckerprec 

Lanna Tucker 
Personal Real  Estate Corporation 

Cell : 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 

Lanna Tucker -PREC 

Call and Book Today ! 

9807 Fredette Ave 

$125,000.00 

MLS R2406599 

9441 Beattie Dr. 

$149,900.00 

MLS R2421500 

 10105 Arena Rd 

$549,000.00 

MLS R2385740 

Call  or Text  
Lanna Tucker  
250-793-4270  

10101 MacDougall   

$229,900.00 

MLS R2431390 

Get your ‘FREE’ Market Evaluation ! 

RE/Max Action Realty Inc. 

9003 Taylor Ave. 

$189,900.00 

MLS R2456182 

10118 MacDougall  

$199,900.00 

MLS R2426803 

PRCL A Beryl Prairie  

$39,900.00 
MLS R2455504 

Let’s get your place LISTED and SOLD ! 

4595.Reschke Road 
$179,900.00 

MLS R2487967 

9525 Matt Boe 

Ave 

$225,000.00 
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - 

Livestock Hauling 
 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 
Dennis Beattie  email: outfiter@pris.ca 

                     Cell 250-783-0952    

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader  

 

D-6 Caterpillar 30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 
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 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 
 

• Bachelor Suites 
• One Bedroom plus Den 
• Two Bedroom 

 
All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage.  
 

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteave@gmail.com 

-Industrial Snow Plowing        -Facility Janitorial 
-Lease & Road Construction         -Construction Cleanup 
-Aggregate Sales &Trucking         -Landscaping  Services 
-Road Maintenance                           -Custom Fencing        

“REPUTATION THAT MOVES THE GROUND” since 2000                                                                

C# 250.783.0608 
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Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store

Thrift Store Hours   

Tuesday, Thursday &  
Saturday 

1:00pm to 4:00pm 
 

These hours are subject to change. 
Please call or check your PSA’s for 

updates. 
 

 NOW OPEN  
WITH  

LIMITED HOURS  

 
AUGUST SOLUTION 

 

Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

 
 

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 
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St. Peter’s Church 
Shared Ministry 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 

There will not be a service in March. Bishop 
David Lehmann will be doing the next service on 

Saturday, April 11th at 2 pm. Drop by for 
lunch at noon to visit with him. 

Everyone welcome! 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

Pastor Luke Hughes-Bunger 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      778-204-0102 
hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  

Hhbf.ca 
 

Sunday Worship at 10:30am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

DON’T 
FEED 
THE 

DEER 
* It makes deer 

more habituated to 
people 

* Handouts  
artificially increase 

their numbers,  
causing starvation in 

severe winters 
 

* potential to entice 
larger predators into 

the community 

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Dawson Road Maintenance Head Office .……...250-262-2600 
  John Cantlon Foreman Satellite Office …..778-715-3917 
Caribou Road Service……………………………     250-788-2407 
 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Tuesday……………………………………………… 12:00 pm— 5:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….……….. 12:00 pm—5:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….…. 1:00 pm—  6:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…… 11:00 am—4:00 pm 
Saturday …………………………………………….  12:00pm—4:00pm 
Sundays/Mondays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….… 9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:……………………………………………………………… 250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….  hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….…………………   Esther @250-783-9184 
                                                               or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Store ………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours:  Tuesday ……………………………………1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
             Thursday ………………..……………….. 1:00 pm—4:00 pm 
             Saturday …………………………………...1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
Bag Week last week of the month from Tuesday to Saturday 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Community Club Hall Kitchen …… Joan     250-783-8756 

                                                    Stephanie     250-783-0959 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events …………………...………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)….……….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP ..................................... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North .......................... 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ....................... 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District……………….. 1-800-670-7773 
T D  for the Deaf…………………………...…….. 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information…………………………….. 1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information…………………………. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………..….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-7867 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


